

Afghanistan - Researched and compiled by the Refugee Documentation Centre of Ireland on Friday 21 November 2014

Information on the Taliban presence in Kandahar province including applicable command structures

A report issued in May 2014 by the *International Crisis Group* notes:

"The Taliban leadership remains more engaged in the day-to-day conduct of operations in Kandahar than in other provinces" (International Crisis Group (12 May 2014) *Afghanistan's Insurgency after the Transition*, p.37).

In July 2014 a publication issued by *Radio Free Europe/Radio Liberty* states that:

"In Kandahar province, Taliban militants killed six police officers, including a district police chief, in assaults on some 15 checkpoints" (Radio Free Europe/Radio Liberty (26 July 2014) *Afghanistan attacks kill at least 13*).

In July 2014 an article published in the New York Times notes:

"A sudden Taliban offensive in the southern province of Kandahar in recent days has led to some of the heaviest protracted fighting there in years, officials said on Sunday" (New York Times (27 July 2014) *After Losing Province in 2010, Afghan Taliban Strike Back*).

A report issued in August 2014 by Agence France Presse notes:

"Unrest has worsened nationwide in recent months, with major Taliban offensives in the southern province of Kandahar and in Logar province, south of the capital" (Agence France Presse (25 August 2014) *Afghan election dispute into crucial* phase).

In September 2014 a report issued by Radio Free Europe/Radio Liberty states that:

"A suicide bomber has killed a district police chief and two of his bodyguards in Afghanistan's southern province of Kandahar...The Taliban has claimed responsibility for the bombing" (Radio Free Europe/Radio Liberty (8 September 2014) Suicide bomb kills district police chief, two others in southern Afghanistan).

In November 2014 *Reuters* points out that:

"The deputy governor of Kandahar province in south Afghanistan has been shot dead at a university in the provincial capital, a spokesman for the governor said on Monday. Sunday's shooting was the latest in a string of deadly attacks this year on officials and powerbrokers in Kandahar, once a base for the Islamist Taliban's leader, Mullah Omar, and where the insurgency has its roots" (Reuters (3 November 2014) *Provincial deputy governor shot dead at south Afghanistan university*).

References

Agence France Presse (25 August 2014) *Afghan election dispute into crucial phase* http://reliefweb.int/report/afghanistan/afghan-election-dispute-crucial-phase Accessed Friday 21 November 2014

International Crisis Group (12 May 2014) Afghanistan's Insurgency after the Transition

http://www.crisisgroup.org/en/regions/asia/south-asia/afghanistan/256-afghanistan-s-insurgency-after-the-transition.aspx

Accessed Friday 21 November 2014

New York Times (27 July 2014) After Losing Province in 2010, Afghan Taliban Strike Back

http://www.nytimes.com/2014/07/28/world/asia/taliban-afghanistan.html
Accessed Friday 21 November 2014

Radio Free Europe/Radio Liberty (8 September 2014) Suicide bomb kills district police chief, two others in southern Afghanistan

http://www.refworld.org/cgi-

bin/texis/vtx/rwmain?page=printdoc&docid=542ac72d15

Accessed Friday 21 November 2014

Radio Free Europe/Radio Liberty (26 July 2014) Afghanistan attacks kill at least 13 http://www.refworld.org/cgi-

bin/texis/vtx/rwmain?page=printdoc&docid=54003e455

Accessed Friday 21 November 2014

Reuters (3 November 2014) Provincial deputy governor shot dead at south Afghanistan university

http://www.reuters.com/article/2014/11/03/us-afghanistan-attacks-idUSKBN0IN0HY20141103

Accessed Friday 21 November 2014

This response was prepared after researching publicly accessible information currently available to the Refugee Documentation Centre within time constraints. This response is not and does not purport to be conclusive as to the merit of any particular claim to refugee status or asylum. Please read in full all documents referred to.

Sources Consulted

Amnesty International
BBC News
Electronic Immigration Network
European Country of Origin Information Network
Freedom House
Google
Human Rights Watch
Immigration and Refugee Board of Canada
Internal Displacement Monitoring Centre
International Crisis Group

IRIN News
Lexis Nexis
Minority Rights Group International
Online Newspapers
Refugee Documentation Centre E-Library
Refugee Documentation Centre Query Database
Reliefweb
Reuters
United Kingdom Home Office
United States Department of State
UNHCR Refworld

This document was created with Win2PDF available at http://www.win2pdf.com. The unregistered version of Win2PDF is for evaluation or non-commercial use only. This page will not be added after purchasing Win2PDF.